
PE and Sports Funding – Impact report 2016/2017 

From DFE guidance, Newington Green chose to prioritise the funding in 2016/2017 

under the following headings: 

*Continue to develop a range of extracurricular provision. 

*Continue sports competitions participation. 

*Invest in dance teaching resources, to enhance teaching of dance in the 

curriculum. 

*Provide further elite sporting opportunities for children. 

 

Continue to develop range of extracurricular provision. 

Our extra-curricular sports club programme was increased as a result of running 4 

weekly lunch time sports clubs across the year.   

  

 

 

Clubs 

2016/17 
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Numbe
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16 13 9 6 8 12 14 7 7 7 99 

Numbe

r of 

childre

n in 

total 

16 30 18 18 16 12 14 14 14 14 166 

Clubs 

2015/16 

Girls 

multi 

sports 

Handball Football Netball Tennis Basketball KS1 

Multi 

sports 

Dodgeball 8 

Number of 

girls 

attending 

18 5 13 6 6 8 7 6 69 

Number of 

children in 

total 

18 16 30 12 18 20 18 18 150 



 

Continue sports competitions participation. 

In 2016/17 NGPS entered 9 Islington sports competitions across the year which is an 

increase on the previous year in which we entered 7. Competitions entered were: 

IPS football league, tennis, cricket, handball, basketball, netball, community football 

tournaments and hockey. 

There were four teams that were successful in finishing within the medal positions 

with the football, basketball and cricket team all finishing runners up and the 

handball team came third in their respective competitions. 

 

Continue to increase girl’s engagement in PE and Sports. 

This year there has been the continuation of the girl’s only, multi sports, after school 

club on a Thursday, which again has been attended to maximum capacity. In 

addition to this club there has been a girl’s only lunch time sports club. We have also 

had a very successful girl’s only running club programme called Mini Mermaids 

running after school. The girl’s football team has continued to flourish and finished a 

very respectable third place in their league and just missing out on the top two 

positions.  

 

Invest in dance teaching resources, to enhance teaching of dance in the 

curriculum. 

The quality of dance teaching was significantly increased this year by bringing in a 

professional dance teacher from the London Dance Factory to work with Year 6. This 

was also used as CPD opportunity to upskill the dance teaching skills and knowledge 

of our PE teacher. This had a positive impact on the amount of progress made by 

children in other year groups across the school. 

 

Further elite sporting opportunities for children. 

This year children from Year 5 were given the opportunity to attend a professional 

cricket match at Lords Cricket Ground. They were able to have a tour of the stadium 

and take part in some training activities. There has also been a weekly cricket club 

delivered by a Middlesex Cricket coach running for KS2 children after school. Year 6 

children went on a trip to the ballet and at the end of the year, Years 2 to 6 visited 

the Olympic Stadium to watch the Paralympic world championships. 

 

 

 

 



Priorities for 2017/18 

• To improve the quality of swimming provision in Key Stage 2 

• To provide high quality dance provision in line with the school curriculum 

• To maintain lunchtime sports club provision 

• To maintain after school sports club provision 

 

 

 

  


